## **Laurelhurst Community Club**

Serving 3,000 Households and Businesses in Seattle's Laurelhurst Neighborhood

May 2, 2008

Monica Shoemaker Natural Resource Specialist Washington State Department of Natural Resources 950 Farman Avenue North Enumclaw, WA 98022

RE: Proposed Right of Entry Agreement between DNR and LCC for Waterway No. 1

Dear Ms. Shoemaker:

In response to DNR's posting of a public notice sign at Waterway 1 on Lake Washington, the Laurelhurst Community Club (LCC) has received the enclosed letters and signed forms from neighbors. Could you please include these materials in the public record for the proposed agreement? Neighbors understand that the proposed volunteer agreement would recognize a partnership between DNR and the LCC to allow volunteers to restore, enhance and maintain portions of Waterway 1.

Could you please send us any other comments you have received on the proposed agreement? The LCC reviews and discusses information from neighbors at each monthly trustee meeting.

Thank you for your cooperation. We are excited that so many of our neighbors are interested in your process and participating in improving Waterway No. 1.

Sincerely,

Mark Trumbauer, LCC Waterway Coordinator

4215 36<sup>th</sup> Avenue NE

Seattle, Washington 98105

Mark Trumbared

206-527-8350

marktrum@msn.com

Liz Ogden, Vice President 5005 48<sup>th</sup> Avenue NE Seattle, Washington 98105

206-517-5862

wizzet@comcast.net

fiz Oden

Teannie Hale

Jeannie Hale, President 3425 West Laurelhurst Drive NE Seattle, Washington 98105 206-525-5135 / fax 206-525-9631 jeannieh@serv.net

ENC: Response from Neighbors re DNR public notice as of May 1, 2008